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Dear Residents,

Great Things Are Always Happening At Stern Village, “The Jewel of Trumbull”!

Bocce Ball Court

We now have a Bocce Ball Court to the right of the Congregate, on the lawn. Residents are urged to play and set up teams. The Bocce Balls will be kept in the Congregate Office and are available at any time.

Stern Village Community Garden

We now have vegetable and herb gardens on the side of the community room by Unit 50. Residents are urged to help maintain the garden. Even if you feel you don’t have a “green thumb” we welcome you to join us.

New Laptops – Stay Tuned
There will be 3 new laptops for the Community Room coming soon! 

New Big Screen TV, Wii Games and a DVD Player at the Congregate
The Congregate will show movies every Friday afternoon at 4 pm in the dining room. All residents are welcome to join the congregants! 

Don’t Feed the Animals

Do not throw bread, pretzels, crackers, and/or any food items outside. Do not leave dog food outside. Bird feeders are banned from Stern Village. We do not want unwelcome critters.
If You See It, Say It

Thank you for helping to safeguard your neighbors. If you see something, say something.  If you need to contact the Police and it’s NOT an emergency:

(Cut this out and put it on your refrigerator)

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Call the Trumbull Police at 203-261-3665  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Please review my half-year recap at the end of this newsletter!

My door is always open for you!

Sincerely,

Harriet Polansky

July Activities

Grocery Shopping Made Easy sponsored by the Kennedy Center will pick up and drop off groceries for residents on Tuesday, July 3, July 10, July 17, July 24, and July 31. PLEASE SUBMIT YOUR GROCERY LIST, COUPONS AND MONEY EVERY MONDAY TO PAULETTE BY 3:00 PM.
7/2 – There will be creative fun with Expressive Arts with Allison on Monday, July 2. Residents can come to the Congregate Crafts Room (2nd Floor) at 10:30 am.

7/9 – There will be a Community Garden Meeting With the Residents in the Community Room on Monday, July 9 at 10:00 am. Those with green thumbs are encouraged to attend!

7/10 – Get the latest news, updates and information at the Stern Village Resident Association Monthly Meeting. It will be held in the Community Room on Tuesday, July 10 at 10:00 am. 

All residents are strongly urged to attend the monthly meetings. There is important information that will be discussed, and many things that can affect you. 
7/13 – RC Mass will be said by a priest from St. Theresa’s Church. Residents can come to the Congregate on Friday, July 13 at 1:30 pm.

7/13 - New Medicare Cards Distribution/ Medicare Scams and Fraud with Lisa Alhabal, Senior Medicare Patrol Coordinator at Southwestern CT Agency on Aging. Residents can review new information on Friday, July 13 at 11:00 am in the Community Room.
7/13 – Harriet’s Picnic with the Residents will be held on Friday, July 13 at 12:30 pm outside of Harriet’s office. Residents should bring their lunch and a drink and relax on the outside furniture and new picnic table, and Harriet will bring dessert.
7/16 – Creative fun with Expressive Arts with Allison on Monday, July 16. Residents can come to the Congregate Crafts Room (2nd Floor) at 10:30 am.

7/21 - Saturday Bingo! Win big in the Congregate Dining Room on Saturday, July 21 at 2:00 pm.
7/24 – Join the Executive Director, Harriet Polansky, as she provides news and updates about Stern Village at Harriet’s Tuesday Tea on Tuesday, July 24 at 10:00 am in the Community Room. ALL RESIDENTS ARE WELCOME! Refreshments will be served.

Resident Services Coordinator Paulette Mack will host a Transportation Meeting With the Residents in the Community Room at this meeting. She will discuss important information, and conduct a transportation survey.

7/26 - Join your friends and neighbors for another Chinese Food Luncheon on Thursday, July 26 at Noon in the Community Room. John Vogele will take orders and cash between 

9:00 am – 11:00 am in the Community Room. Cost is $7.00 per lunch item from Seven Stars.

7/26 – Nick’s Movie Trivia and a lot more! “Exploring Bridgeport Trivia” will be the theme on Thursday, July 26 at 1:00 pm in the Community Room. Refreshments will be served!

7/27 – Harriet’s Picnic with the Residents will continue on Friday, July 27 at 12:30 pm outside of Harriet’s office. Residents should bring their lunch and a drink and relax on the outside furniture and new picnic table, and Harriet will bring dessert.
7/30 –The Trumbull Housing Authority Board Meeting will be held on Monday, July 30 at 4:00 pm in the Community Room.

Congregate July Activities
(All musical entertainment is at 2:30 pm in the Congregate Dining Room)
7/5 – Lynn Lewis







7/10 – Patsy Shore
7/17 – Lynn Lewis







7/26 – Tony Castle
7/31 – Patsy Shore
Art & Exercise

Chair Exercises every Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday at 10:00 am
Walking Club every Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday at 1:00 pm
Adult Coloring is every Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday at 3:00 pm

7/9 & 7/23 – Water Color Painting at 2:30 pm


7/16 – Finger Painting at 2:00 pm


7/24 – Collages at 2:00 pm




     7/25 – Making Scrapbooks at 2:00 pm
Games
Pokeno/Board Games



Puzzles



Trivia





Water balloon Toss


Charades

Weekly Activities

Monday – Bingo-1:30 pm in the Community Room

Tuesday - Men’s Club-9:00 am in the Community Room; Pinochle-1:30 pm in the Community Room; Rosary-1:30 pm in the Congregate TV Room (2nd Floor); Pokeno-1:00 pm in the Community Room

Wednesday – Bingo-2:00 pm at the Congregate Building; Bread Day – 9:00 am – 3:00 pm in the Community Room
Thursday – Adult Coloring 10:00 am in the Community Room; Knitting & Crocheting Club 10:30 am in the Community Room
Friday - Mass-1:30 pm in the Congregate Dining Room every 2nd Friday of the month; Bingo–2:00 pm in the Congregate Building; Movie Night-6:00 pm in the Community Room; Every 2nd Friday of the month

Helpful Information
Trumbull Social Services & Trumbull Food Pantry (203) 452-5198
Senior Outreach Caseworker Jennifer Gillis can be reached directly at (203) 452-5133. She can help with questions concerning SNAP benefits, Energy Assistance, and Renter’s Rebates. For questions regarding the Food Pantry, please call Monica Vallejo at (203) 452-5135.
THA Golf Cart

The golf cart is up and ready to go! Call the THA Office at 203-261-5740 for a ride!
NEW! Resident Utility Cart
A utility cart has been donated to the THA. Residents can come to the THA Office to sign out for it but must bring it back before the Office closes. It can be used for tasks such as laundry and shopping.

The Beauty Salon 

A full-service salon is conveniently located at Stern Village. Residents must call for an appointment. 

Sheila: (203) 913-3798, Tuesdays & Wednesdays from 11:00 am – 2:00 pm. Betty: (203) 234-2354, Fridays by appointment only from 10:00 am – 2:00 pm.
Trumbull Senior Center
The Center provides services and a social outlet for the senior residents of Trumbull. Annual membership fee is $5.00, and 2018 membership applications are in the Community Room. Their telephone number is (203) 452-5199. 
Lunch at the Trumbull Senior Center

Join your friends and neighbors for lunch at Priscilla Place, Monday – Friday, at 11:45 am. (Suggested donation is $3.25) Reservations should be made 2 days in advance by calling 203-378-3086 between 10:00 am – 12:00 pm. Need a ride? Call 203-452-5137 before 10:00 am. Bon Appétit!

Transportation for Groceries or Medical Appointments

The Trumbull Senior Center bus comes to Stern Village on Wednesdays at 9:00 am to go to Stop & Shop. Pick up is at the Community Room. Transportation for medical appointments can be made with Ashley Grace at (203) 452-5137. Please call at least 2 weeks in advance. Rides are offered Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday between 9:00 am – 1:30 pm to Bridgeport, Trumbull, Shelton, Monroe and Stratford. Transportation to Fairfield will be provided only on a very special occasion with permission from the Trumbull Senior Center. 
Group Trips

The Senior Center offers group trips for residents to go to shopping, dining, museums, or other entertainments. A minimum of 4 riders are needed for local trips in this area, and a minimum of 7 riders for the New Haven-Danbury area. For a group trip within the state (Hartford, etc.), 14 riders are needed. If there are more than 14 riders a large GBT bus can be used. Residents can coordinate trips with Heather, Daisy, or Paulette.
THA Food Pantry for ALL THA Residents

Our Food Pantry is stocked with non-perishable foods as well as detergents and tissues. It is open daily from 8:30 am - 4:30 pm at the THA Office. Do not go without food and necessities. Please stop by and get what you need.

Attracting Unwanted Animals

Residents cannot leave food scraps, birdseed, or pet food outside; these are attracting critters. Residents are complaining of unwanted animals on their porches, windowsills, and garbage areas.
Parking at Stern Village

Parking is on a first come, first serve basis. There are no assigned spaces. There are limited handicapped spaces, so please allow those that are physically handicapped to use them. Please be aware of how you are parking; do not take up 2 spaces and leave enough room for your neighbor to get in and out. Aides, visiting nurses AND visitors must park at the Congregate building or the parking area nearest the Congregate building.
THA Telephone Directory

The Trumbull Housing Authority’s main telephone number is (203) 261-5740. Extensions are:
Extension 1 – Heather LeMoult – THA Administrative Assistant – Work orders and general information
Extension 2 – Neil Gerhardt – Financial Consultant – Questions regarding rent
Extension 3 – Harriet Polansky – Executive Director – General assistance and questions regarding 
                         Stern Village

Extension 4 – Paulette Mack – Resident Services Coordinator – General assistance and questions 
                         regarding Medicare/Medicaid 
The Congregate main telephone number is (203) 459-1110. Extensions are:

Extension 2 – Daisy Torres – Congregate Manager – General assistance, work orders, and questions
                         regarding the Congregate
Extension 3 – Kitchen – Chef Fredy and staff of Creative Culinary
Young Visitors

Its summer time at Stern Village and many of you will be having your grandchildren visit you.

Please accompany them around the Village, especially if they are riding their bikes. Have them ride on the sidewalks or take them to Beaches Memorial Park. Residents, aides and visitors should be aware that the speed limit in Stern Village is 15 miles per hour, and to stop at the stop signs that are placed at the entrance to Stern village.

Maintenance Issues
All maintenance issues must be reported to the THA Office (or Congregate Office after hours & weekends). Maintenance Staff will not handle any issues without a work order.

Maintenance Staff are available Monday – Friday: 7:30 am – 4:00 pm. If there is a maintenance emergency, call the Congregate at 203-459-1110 x 2.
Smart Phone Technology Classes

For those residents who are technologically inclined, but are having a little problem navigating their SMART PHONES, Verizon Wireless of Trumbull (In the Starbuck’s Plaza) holds FREE classes that can help! The classes are on Sundays from 5:00 pm to 6:00 pm.

About Our New Wellness Nurse

Victoria “Tori” Benoit is a Registered Nurse and Advanced EMT with seventeen years of experience in emergency medicine, rehabilitation, geriatrics, long-term care, and education. She has been with the Town of Trumbull since the Fall when she took a job as a substitute nurse for the schools. She is excited to bring her knowledge and expertise to the Wellness Nurse position as a consultant and medical provider. When she is not serving as a Wellness Nurse, in the part-time position, she works as a nurse, educator, and mom to her two young girls.

Check out Tori’s schedule, posted on the Health Office door and in the Community Room. She would love to meet, speak, and answer your questions. She will also be at the Senior Center on Thursdays and Fridays throughout the summer. No appointment is necessary and drop-ins are encouraged. As the position is part-time, her hours at Stern Village are limited, but all residents are encourage to meet with her if you have not already!

July Nurse Schedule

Thursday, July 5 - Community room
Thursday, July 19 – Congregate Health Office
Both days are from 9:00 am – 11:00 am
Laundry Cards

If anyone finds a laundry card that is accidentally left in the laundry machines, you MUST bring it to the THA Office or Congregate Office. It belongs to a resident and the THA will be able to locate that resident and return the card.
Laundry Machines

It seems some residents, or their Aides, are still having issues with the new Laundry Machines. The following applies to some of the issues that the THA is seeing:

1. The Laundry Machines CANNOT take coins! Please make sure that your aide knows this! The Laundry Machines will ONLY operate with a Laundry Card. If you need a card, please come to the THA Office, and one will be issued to you. If you are unable to come yourself, please make sure your aide has a signed letter from you giving them permission to get the card.

2. For those residents and aides that do not know, the WASHING MACHINES are LARGER than the dryers.

3. Everyone must make sure that their clothes and linens are DEBRIS-FREE before washing and drying. Check all pockets and shake off dirt or crumbs from the clothing before putting them into the machines.

The Laundry Machines are new, clean, and simple to use. If you need assistance with them, just ask! You can call or come to the office anytime during business hours.

With Many Thanks

Our thanks to the following individuals and organizations:

To Norma Johansen for being such a good neighbor and friend;
To Monsuru Adebanjo for taking the initiative in cleaning up Stern village and helping Maintenance with putting out and bringing in the garbage bins on garbage days;

To John Balawender for all of his help around Stern Village; the residents and staff appreciate everything he does!
To Paulette Mack for helping the family of June Leonard, setting up for the luncheon, and helping the attendees. I'm certain her son, Jason Leonard, appreciated your help.
To Jennie Stanco and Marilyn Ruben for ALWAYS helping out at BINGO;

To Arlene Pond for alerting Daisy about the well-being of a resident;

To John Balawender for helping JR Vano with the construction of the Bocce Ball Court;

To Arlene Pond for giving residents walker bottoms;

To Ed Henrich of United Healthcare for his generosity for sponsoring the Father's Day Lunch;

To Mary Isaac of Trumbull Helps for donating the utility cart to help residents with daily tasks;
To Ralph Claudio for helping his neighbors with planting in their gardens;

To Josephine Rivera for being a good neighbor;

To Kadie Ortiz of Webster Bank for donating gift cards for the Who’s Who Contest prizes;

To Mark Esposito for all his help on a daily basis;
To John Balawender for helping with the garbage cans;
To Mark Esposito for calling the numbers at bingo;

To Sr. Teresa Henry for her donation of sodas for the residents;

To those that know kindness is infectious, we thank you!
Congratulations to Leah Palmer on being chosen as a representative of the Kennedy Center to attend the SourceAmerica Grassroots Advocacy Conference in Washington, D.C. Each year, SourceAmerica hosts member nonprofits for training sessions on how to present their case for better employment options for people with disabilities to lawmakers. The Kennedy Center delegation traveled to Washington to meet with lawmakers about issues affecting employment for people with disabilities.

Thank you for all your hard work, Leah!

Congratulations to the winners of the Who’s Who contest!

Gus Aquino – 1st prize

Barry Smolensky – 2nd prize

Joyce Aquino – 3rd prize

Meet Our Newest Volunteer: The Amazing Anthony Katz
Anthony will be creating THA Videos and helping Harriet and Heather with Social Media and Digital Marketing. This amazing young man is quite the character and he is looking forward to meeting our residents. He'll be working from the Community Room Tuesday, Thursday and Friday mornings starting July 17.
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Anthony is 17 years old and a Senior at Masuk High School in Monroe. He has 3 older brothers, is on the Masuk High School track team, is involved in his school plays, and he LOVES computer technology.
In his free time, Anthony likes to play on his IPAD and play Wii games with family and friends. 

He also enjoys creating videos on IMOVIE. When Anthony grows up, he wants to be a hair stylist because he loves working with hair!
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